
 

 

Medicaid Handbook Transmittal Letter (MHTL) No. 3334-15-14 

TO: Eligible Non-Institutional Medicaid Providers 

Chief Executive Officers, Managed Care Plans 

Directors, County Departments of Job and Family Services 

FROM: John B. McCarthy, Medicaid Director 

SUBJECT: Revisions to Administrative Rule 5160-4-23 

As a result of the five-year review performed pursuant to sections 106.03 and 106.031 of the 

Ohio Revised Code, revisions have been made to the following administrative rule. 

Existing rule 5160-4-23, "Covered ambulatory surgery center surgical procedures," sets forth 

provisions for coverage of surgical procedures performed by eligible non-institutional Medicaid 

providers in ambulatory surgery centers.  This rule has been rescinded and replaced with a new 

rule of the same number. 

New rule 5160-4-23, "Covered ambulatory surgery center surgical procedures," sets forth 

provisions for coverage of surgical procedures performed by eligible non-institutional Medicaid 

providers in ambulatory surgery centers.  This rule replaces a rescinded rule of the same 

number.  Language in the new rule has been reorganized and clarified, and references to other 

Medicaid rules have been modified to comport with the new agency designation in the Ohio 

Administrative Code. 

This change is effective for dates of service beginning July 9, 2015. 

Additional Information 

Information about the services and programs of the Ohio Department of Medicaid (ODM) may 

be accessed through the main ODM web page, http://www.medicaid.ohio.gov. 

Questions pertaining to this letter should be directed to the Ohio Department of Medicaid: 

Bureau of Provider Services 

P.O. Box 1461 

Columbus, OH  43216-1461 

(800) 686-1516 

http://www.medicaid.ohio.gov/

